
 

September 6, 2017 
 
The Saratoga Town Board met at 6:40 p.m. in the town office.  Chairman Rickaby called the 
meeting to order.  All members were present.  The meeting was officially noticed August 31st and 
September 5, 2017. 
 
Heeg made a motion to approve the minutes for August 2nd, 2017 regular meeting.  Passineau 
seconded it.  Motion passed unanimously. 

 
Passineau made a motion to approve the Agreement for 2018 for the Wisconsin Rapids 
Compost site.  Heeg seconded it.  Motion passed unanimously. 
 
The board discussed the hall rental for Jim and Laura Ostrum’s 50th anniversary party.  Frank 
made a motion to allow them to use the hall free of charge.  They will have to pay for a 
uniformed officer since there will be alcohol at the party.  Heeg seconded it.  Motion passed 
unanimously. 
 
Lorelei Fuehrer gave the building inspector’s report.   
 
Passineau made a motion to approve a provisional operator’s license for Kelsey Kasten.  Heeg 
seconded it.  Motion passed unanimously. 
 
Shingles, tires, lumber, and steel cans were all dropped off at the brush site on Hollywood 
Road.  The site will now be closed.  The Board will discuss whether it will be open in the spring 
on certain days with an attendant or only to open it if a major event happens.  Residents are 
able to purchase a ticket for the Wisconsin Rapids compost site. 
 
Dave Ryun gave the Constable report.  
Municipal Court-August 2, 2017 
Jerrod Cournoyer-3 citations dog running loose-No Show-Defaulted- has until October 1st to 
pay $124, $155, and $155. 
Phillip Deffenbaugh-No dog license-No show-Defaulted-has until October 1st to pay $124 
Margie Gilles-No dog license-No show-Defaulted-has until October 1st to pay $124 
Amber Hulke-No dog license-No Contest-paid $124 
Jayme Lafler-No dog license-Not Guility-per-trail form August 7-August 25-tentative trial 
September 27th. 
David Ramsden-Place a storage container-No contest-paid $155 
Staci Sova-No dog license-No show-Defaulted-has until October 1st to pay $124 
There was a report of a semi at 4310 Evergreen.  Dave checked on it, and it is empty and not 
being used for storage.  11253 County Road Z has garbage overflowing from the house and the 
garage.  The owner passed away and the people it was willed to haven’t able to be contacted.  
Dave will discuss it the Towns’ attorney.   
 
Billie-Jo Kester gave the Treasurer report.     
      
Correspondences were read.   
15 dips within the town have been fixed.  Star Lane and Ten Mile have been paved and 
shouldered.  Wagonwheel will be shouldered by the Town. 
 
Heeg made a motion to approve the bills paid.   Frank seconded it.  Motion passed 
unanimously. 
 
Forbes made a motion to adjourn the meeting.   Frank seconded it.  Motion passed 
unanimously.  The meeting adjourned at 7:25 p.m. 
 
Heidi Kawleski, Town Clerk 


